City of Placerville MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 17, 2008

TO: City Council

FROM: Susan Zito, CMC, City Clerk

SUBJECT: CITY COUNCIL ASSIGNMENTS TO EL DORADO COUNTY

TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

Recommendation:

Direct staff to notify the El Dorado County Transportation Commission (EDCTC) that the current Councilmember assignments of Councilmembers Acuna, Colvin and Hagen, and alternate member Councilmember Borelli, should be changed to members Acuna, Borelli and Hagen, with Councilmember Colvin serving as the alternate. This change would become effective at the March 6, 2008 EDCTC meeting.

Background:

The City Council, each January in an odd-numbered year following an election, selects among themselves their assignments to other agency committees, commissions and boards. The last process, conducted January 9, 2007, reorganized the EDCTC assignment to members Acuna, Colvin and Hagen, with newly elected Councilmember Borelli as the alternate. Councilmember Colvin has requested that alternate member Borelli be assigned as a regular member of the ECDTC board and that Councilmember Colvin would assume the alternate position. Vice-Mayor Borelli is agreeable to the reassignment.

Submitted for Council Consideration	Approved for Agenda Submittal
City Clerk/Human Resource Officer	City Manager/Attorney